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ANSWER TO NOTICE OF VIOLATION -2~

2) The technologist involved in these incidents is no longer an
employee of Saint Agnes Medical Center.

3) A large part of the problem involved a lack of communication be-
tween the consultant and Saint Agnes Medical Center. While the
Medical Center unde-stands that it has the final responsibility,
the failure of ' - consultant to convey findings of her inspec=
tions delayed our own corrective action.

4) The position of Radiology Administrator was vacant at the time
of these incidents. Active recruitment for this position had been
taking place from March 1988 with no suitable candidate found.

5) As part of its policy the Medical Center recruits and employs
ctaff which it believes are competent and perform all neces-
sary aspects of their jobs. In the Nuclear Medicine area, this
would necessitate being technically able, as well as being aware
of all regulatory responsibilities. The employee working in
this area at the time of the incidents was aregisteredtechnologist
and appeared to have a "handle" on what was going on in the de-
partment. At the time of these incidents, this technologist was
working alone in the department while recruitment efforts continued.

6) At the time of the inspection (Nov. 2, 1988) Saint Agnes Medical
Center was, and had been for several months, in full compliance
with all NP requirements.

7) A new department chairman tiad begun employment only two weeks
before the incidents occurred.

Taking into account that problems were first identified and corrected by
the Medical Center, that these problems were not willful on the part of

the Medical Center, and that current performance of the department is con-
gistent with conditions set forth in license 37-13651-01, it is our hope
that you will view the above mentioned items as mitigating factors and con-
sider the elimination or decrease of the civil penalty.

This in no way would alter our perception of the importance of this problem.
The Medical Center is fully cognizant of the necessity to follow NRC guidelines
and the resultant outcome should these guidelines be breached.

Sincerely,
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Thomas P. Callaghan
Senior Vice Presjdent
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